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DECISIONS 

Meeting of Executive Board with Chairs of the Standing 
Committees 

2nd December 2024 
 
 

1. The Members unanimously agreed to the new 
accommodation plan as proposed by AINAGOC subject to 
the signing of the Memorandum of Agreement between 
OCA and AINAGOC which will include not only the new 
accommodation plan but also other points as taken during 
the EB and CC meetings as well as the articles of the Host 
City Contract.  

 
2. The Members unanimously agreed to the request of the NOC 

of Uzbekistan to cancel the games in Tashkent and shift the 
3rd Asian Youth Games to Bahrain to be held before end of 
2025.  The Members thanked the NOC of Bahrain for 
stepping in to rescue the 3rd Asian Youth Games.  

 
3. The members unanimously agreed that as per the OCA 

Constitution the OCA will not recognize any parallel Asian 
Sports Federation, which is not recognized by the respective 
international federation.  

 
4. The members received with appreciation the information 

provided by the Director General OCA that a delegation 
consisting of HRH Prince Jigyel Wangchuck OCA Vice 
President and IOC Member, as well as Mr. Ser Miang NG, 
IOC Member and Chair of OCA Advisory Committee and 
Mr. Husain Al Musallam, will be meeting President IOC Dr. 
Thomas  Bach on 6th of December 2024 to thank him and the 
IOC for their support render to the OCA.   

 
 


